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Connexional Allowances Committee 
Interim Report on 2012 Stipend Review
The Connexional Allowances Committee (CAC) offers this interim report on the 2012 Stipend Review to both the Methodist Council and the Ministries Committee in January 2012.

1. This paper is about process rather than content and is therefore of an interim nature for information. 
2. In seeking to define a new method of determining the annual stipend review promised for Conference 2012, the CAC agreed at its meeting on November 3rd 2011 that, in principle, the preferred review basis should be the Consumer Price Index (CPI). A paper justifying this policy was adopted.

3. However, we are also aware of the wider economic circumstances in the country and both the consequent and separate financial pressures within the Methodist Church (Connexion, Districts and Circuits). When asked for early guidance
 on the likely 2012 stipend increase, we had no alternative but to quote the then CPI (at 5% or so) unless and until a different figure, with sound foundation, was agreed. Once this advice became known, the CAC received a handful of protests from various circuits, which may or may not represent the tip of an iceberg. 

4. We have also been made aware that a valuation of the Methodist Ministers’ Pension Scheme (MMPS) is being undertaken, but do not as yet know the outcome other than that increases in contributions are highly likely. The CAC has been invited to express its view on increasing the ministers’ contributions, but we are unable to respond until we have some detailed figures (which we understand will be available in mid-January).  
5. We are committed to taking into account the lay employee salary policy and 2012 recommendations when undertaking the review mentioned in point 2 above, and now appreciate that these will be determined within the context of the overall Connexional budget for 2012-13. We have no further information on this aspect as yet.
6. We uphold the principle that, in determining any stipend policy or 2012 increase, the CAC must balance both the economic needs of ministers and their families and the budgetary constraints of the wider Church.  

7. In the light of all of these factors, the CAC intends to absorb and reflect on the information we have available by the end of January with a view to discussing the stipend review at our meeting on February 2nd and preparing firm recommendations for timely submission to the Methodist Council and Ministries Committee meetings in  March. We regret that, as a result of too many as yet unknowns, it is unwise for us to give any further premature indications.
John A Bell

Chair of CAC: January 2nd 2012
***RESOLUTION

19/1. 
The Council receives the interim report of the Connexional Allowances Committee. 

� As an aside, but an important one, the question of how to respond to requests for guidance on the next year’s stipend increases as early as October needs to be addressed. 





